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UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
January 11, 2017 

 
The Upper Merion Township Planning Commission met for their regularly-scheduled meeting on 

January 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Building, 175 W. Valley Forge Rd., King of Prussia, 

PA. 

 

Present: Matthew Popek, Vice-Chairperson; Mark McKee, Secretary; Vivian Peikin, Member; 

Kyle Brown, Associate Township Planner; Maudy Hedlund, Recording Secretary. 

Absent: Jaque Camp, Chairperson; Todd Brown, Member; Robert Loeper, Township 

Planner; William Jenaway, Liaison to the Board of Supervisors.  

 

Matt Popek opened the meeting with a pledge of allegiance to the flag.  

 
Meeting Minutes:  December 14, 2016  
Vivian Peikin made a motion to approve the Minutes of December 14, 2016, as corrected.  Mark 

McKee seconded.  A 3-0 vote, in favor, carried.   

 

Reorganization:   Nomination and Election of Officers  
    
Associate Planner, Mr. Kyle Brown, asked if there was a nomination for Chairperson.   
On a motion by Mr. Mark McKee, seconded by Ms. Vivian Peikin, and all voting “aye,” Mr. Matt 
Popek was elected Chairperson of the Planning Commission (3-0). Mr. Popek accepted the 
nomination and expressed his thanks. 
 
Mr. Brown asked if there was a nomination for Vice-Chair. On a motion by Ms. Peikin, seconded by 
Mr. Popek, and all voting “aye,” Mr. McKee was elected Vice-Chairman of the Planning 
Commission (3-0). Mr. McKee accepted the nomination and thanked the members. 
 
Mr. Brown asked if there was a nomination for Secretary. On a motion by Mr. McKee, seconded by 
Mr. Popek, and all voting “aye”, Ms. Peikin was elected Secretary of the Planning Commission (3-0). 
Ms. Peikin thanked members for their vote of support. 
 
Meeting Dates: 
With two exceptions the Planning Commission’s meetings are scheduled for the second and fourth 
Wednesdays of the months.  Meetings scheduled for November and December will be held on the 
second Wednesday. 
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There being no additional business, Vivian Peikin motioned and Matt Popek seconded to adjourn 

the meeting at 7:18 pm. 

 

      Sincerely yours, 

  

 

      __________________________    

      VIVIAN PEIKIN, SECRETARY   


